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Grand Knight’s Report 

 
 

By Mark Vampola, Grand Knight  

 
     Recently, while pulling my keys out of my 
pocket, an associate at work questioned me 
on the “beads” that I was carrying in my 
pocket which were tangled with my keys. As 
I untangled my Rosary from my keys, I 
explained to him that it was my Rosary. He 
commented that it was “interesting” that I 
would pray “to” the Rosary. Three years ago 
when I became a Knight, I promised that I 
would carry my Rosary with me every day 
(and I usually do) and that I would pray it as 
often as I could, (which is less often than I 
should.) Many of us are so busy with the 
activities that fill our lives that we seldom get 
15-30 minutes of peace and quiet to ourselves 
to pray a decade or more.  This is all the more 
reason to carry our Rosary with us. 
Throughout the day with all the chores, 
activities, and tasks, there is that constant 
reminder that is always there to give us a 
moment’s recollection of how important we 
are to Christ, such that he willingly died for 
us.  Those moments of reflection, every time I 
put my hands into my pocket, reach for my 
keys, or fumble for some change, I am 
reminded about how much I am loved and to 
use that as an example of how to lead my life. 
 (Continued on Page 4) 

 

Pray the Rosary
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Program Director’s Report 

 
By Ed Barrier, Deputy Grand Knight 

Dear Brother Knights, 

    I am happy to report that our last Fish Fry had roughly 239 people as counted by Brother Paul Curzan.  Once 
again, we had another record turnout.  Brother Paul and his wife Evelina did a good job running the Fish Fry 
while our Fish Fry Chairman, Brother Mike Donovan, was away on vacation.  Once again, our Fish Fry Team 
(Chefs, food servers, and cleanup crew) managed to feed everybody with enough food to spare. 
   We also have a First Degree Installation coming up in a couple of weeks.  Once again, our council needs new 
members!  Our council is behind in our membership goals for this year.  Other councils, such as Council 1684 
in Santa Barbara and Santicoy Council, have managed to meet their recruitment goals for this Columbian year.  
If they can do it in these tough economic times, we can do it too.  If you know somebody that is a practicing 
Catholic gentleman, ask him to consider joining the Knights of Columbus Council 5300. 
  April, 2010 

   
04/01/10 Thursday Holy Thursday 
04/02/10 Friday Good Friday 
04/03/10 Saturday Easter Vigil 
04/04/10 Sunday Easter Sunday 
04/05/10 Monday Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM. 
04/11/10 Sunday K of C Parish Breakfast from 8:30 AM until 11 AM.  
04/12/10 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM at Parish Hall. 
   
  May, 2010 

   
05/03/10 Monday Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM. 
05/04/10 Tuesday Bill McLafferty Memorial Golf Tournament (see insert pg 10) 
05/08/10 Saturday Mother’s Day Orchid distribution at 5:30 PM Mass, St. Raphael’s 
05/09/10 Sunday Mother’s Day Orchid distribution at all Masses, St. Raphael’s 
05/09/10 Sunday K of C Parish Breakfast from 8:30 AM until 11 AM.  
05/10/10 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM at Parish Hall. 
05/31/10 Monday Memorial Day 
   
  June, 2010 

   

06/07/10 Monday Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM. 

06/13/10 Sunday K of C Parish Breakfast from 8:30 AM until 11 AM.  

06/14/10 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM at Parish Hall. 

06/20/10 Sunday Father’s Day 
06/23/10 Wednesday Officers’ Installation at Parish Hall 
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Report of the 4
th

 Degree 
SK Jack Turney, Faithful Admiral 

 
APRIL DINNER MEETING 

     The April Dinner meeting will be held on April 
19th with a “social hour” beginning at 6:30 pm and 
dinner served at a little past 7:00 pm.  Those 
celebrating birthdays in March and April will be 
honored with a free dinner and recognition.   The 
menu for the evening will be hamburgers with all 
the trimmings.  Mark your calendar and come and 
join us. 
NOTE FROM FR. RICHARD 

    I received an e-mail from Fr. Richard Kayizzi of 
Uganda. For those who are unfamiliar with Fr. 
Richard, he is one of our brother Sir Knights that 
was assigned at St. Raphael’s a few years ago as 
part of his Seminary training.  When he returned to 
Uganda, Council 5300 and our Assembly have been 
supporting him in various ways in his Ugandan 
ministry.  Money was sent to purchase bicycles for 
use by his catechists to bring communion to the 
villages in the bush.  Chalices, received by various 
family members when one of our Sir Knights has 
passed on to their Eternal Reward, have been 
donated to Fr. Richard.  Fr. Richard mentioned that 
the Chalice for SK Jesse Garcia is now being used 
by Fr. Kizito in his daily Masses.  He also sends his 
condolences over the passing of SK Bill 
McLafferty.  
PASSING OF MSR. HENRY VAN SON 

     Msgr Henry Van Son passed to his reward on 
Friday March 26, 2010.   His Family has requested 
the Color Corps at both the Rosary and Funeral.  He 
was a Fourth Degree member since 1971, a Knight 
of Columbus since 1949, and served as Faithful 
Friar of Junipero Serra Assembly for many years. 
He was eighty six years old. 
    The Schedule for the Rosary and the Funeral 
are:    
April 5, 2010 

 Monday 7 PM - Rosary Our Lady of Mt. Carmel. 
April 6, 2010  

Tuesday 11AM - Funeral St. Raphael’s Church. 
 

May his soul rest in peace and the Perpetual Light 
shine on him. 
KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

     SK Larry Stigney as he continues with a regime 
of chemotherapy, SK Bobby Sanchez for his 
continuing recovery, SK Steve Schlesselmann for 
his continuing recovery, SK Jim Wasil, SK Val 
Taylor,  SK Frank Mackey, Judy Klinge, the wife of 
SK Brian Klinge, Nancy Herrera, widow of 
PGK/PFN Pablo Herrera, Ray and Lupe Villa, 
Socorro Sieckmann, brother-in-law and sisters-in-
law to SK Felix Sanchez, Msg. Henry Van Son, SK 
Jacques Benoit’s mother who is suffering from 
cancer. 

 

Insurance Agent’s Report 
  David Farebrother, Field Agent 

     Renew What’s Important to You 
Spring is a time for renewal.  Trees and plants will 
soon be blooming, and many animals will shake off 
the cold and become active again.  As the winter 
doldrums end, you’ll be ready to get outside with 
your family, too, and be part of this renewal. 
It is also a perfect opportunity to take a few 
moments to consider your goals and what’s 
important to you and your loved ones.  Are you 
planning to welcome a new child or sending one to 
college?  Are you looking forward to retirement?  
Will you have enough money to accomplish these 
goals?  What would happen if something happened 
to you? 
Whether or not you have life insurance with the 
Order, I’ll be happy to meet with you and examine 
how you can meet your needs and goals.  If you’ve 
had any life changes since you last bought a policy 
(new home, new child, new job, etc.), chances are 
your life insurance needs to be updated.  Maybe an 
annuity or long-term care plan appeals to your 
situation.  Whatever the case, I’ll work with you to 
make sure you have the coverage you need at a 
price you can afford. 
When we meet, you’ll discover that the time we 
spend together will be a commitment to your future 
and your family’s well-being.  Let’s get together 
soon to renew your financial goals with the stable 
backing of the Knights of Columbus. 
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Call me – let’s talk. 
   To contact me with regards to any of your K of C 
insurance needs, please email me at 
dlfarebrother@aol.com or call me at either of the 
numbers listed below.  I look forward to hearing 
from you. 
Fraternally 

David L. Farebrother, FICF 

CA DOI Lic # 0E54974 

 Office (805) 684-0053 

Cellular (805) 766-2144  

 
(Grand Knight’s Report Continued from Page 1) 

 
Although this does not take the place of prayer, it is 
a very consistent and powerful reminder of who I 
am and what Jesus means to me. After the few 
minutes that we talked, I think he understood that 
they weren’t just a “String of Beads”. What does 
your Rosary mean to you and is its meaning 
consistent with where it is kept?   If not, figure out a 
good place to keep it so that it does. 
     Over the next several months, as we bring this 
Columbian year to a close, we have many activities 
that are either on the Calendar, in the planning 
process, or in progress. Our annual Lenten Fish 
Fry’s, organized and lead by Brother Mike Donovan 
and his wife Mirtha, have been enjoyed by so many.  
We provide a tremendous service to our church 
community by offering this great seasonal favorite a 
such a low price! We are also moving forward with 
our second annual Golf Tournament, headed up by 
Brothers Tim Hogan and Jack Turney. Several other 
Knights will be assisting them to get this big project 
organized. Remote-Call Bingo is still in the phase 
of seeing if it is a feasible event the Knights can 
organize, with the assistance of volunteers from 
several other Parish organizations.  Mother’s Day 
and Father’s Day will be here real soon and the 4th 
Degree Color Corps has got a busy schedule already 
lined up. 
 
The Parish Council will be holding elections soon, 
as there will be several vacancies at the end of June. 
I strongly encourage our Brother nights to be a part 
of this so that we are better able to help out Church 
and our Church Community. For additional details, 
speak with Brothers Brian Klinge or Sam Alfano. 
 

 

 
Raymond V. Hussey 02-Apr 
Francisco J. Martinez 03-Apr 
Rev  Juan A. Ruiz 04-Apr 
Nicholas P. Vitalari 04-Apr 
James M. Breyman 06-Apr 
Harold O. Thompson 10-Apr 
Rex P. Brumbach Jr 11-Apr 
Peter Y. Leyva 11-Apr 
Abel Salcedo 11-Apr 
Frank M. Castelo 12-Apr 
Richard S. Bilski 19-Apr 
James Bradbury 21-Apr 
William P. Finck 22-Apr 
David A. De Ponce 28-Apr 
Benjamin R. Beh 30-Apr 
Joseph A. Lima 30-Apr 

 
 

Grand Knight’s Challenge 
 

This year we are holding our Second Annual St 
Raphael Golf Tournament, formally called the Bill 

McLafferty Memorial Golf Tournament. The 
funds for this provide our Church and its programs 
with some added funding. The money raised from 
this will come from not only folks participating in 
the Golfing, but the Raffle also. Additionally, we 
are trying to get $100 sponsorships for each of the 
18 holes.  
Anyone that knows me, knows that I don’t golf, 
that’s why I have elected to help with preparation of 
the meal following. Additionally, as Grand Knight, 
I will also sponsor a hole in the name of Bill 
McLafferty. My challenge now goes to all the other 
past Grand Knights, who don’t plan on golfing in 
this tournament. Consider sponsoring a hole, or 
partnering up with another or a few Past Grand 
Knights to sponsor a hole and know in your heart 
that you did participate in a good fun event! 
Thanks, 
GK Mark Vampola 

 
 

Pray for Peace 



April 2010, Knightline 5300, Page 5 

 
Pro-Life Students Make Presence 

Felt at the U.N. Women’s 

Conference 
BY KIRSTEN EVANS, REGISTER 

CORRESPONDENT 03/27/2010 

New York — Perched on a crooked row of folding 
chairs in the basement of a Manhattan parish sit 21-
year-old Tyler Ament and 12 of his close friends. 
With their backpacks strewn on the floor, they listen 
attentively, nodding intently, as a clean cut New 
York lawyer leans across a narrow podium and 
delivers a pop course on the do’s and don’ts of 
diplomacy in a high-profile world.  
     A senior at Christendom College in Virginia, 
Tyler and his classmates have decided to spend their 
spring break in New York City — lobbying at the 
United Nations. 
From March 1-12, the U.N. was the site of Beijing 
+15: The 54th Commission on the Status of 
Women. Beijing +15 was one of a series of 
international U.N. conferences dedicated to the 
global needs of women in the areas of education, 
health care, poverty eradication, and political and 
legal rights. 
     While an effective platform for advancing much 
needed development, the “Beijing” conferences 
have been controversial. Some seek to manipulate 
the conferences as a vehicle for establishing 
sweeping global access to abortion and a “universal 
human right” to abortion, under the auspices of 
legitimate maternal-child health care. 
     The Christendom students were invited to 
participate in the conference through the Edmund 
Burke Fellowship, an annual program that offers 
youth the opportunity to lobby at the U.N. during 
their spring break. The New York-based Catholic 
Family and Human Rights Institute (C-Fam), a non-
governmental organization dedicated to monitoring 
and influencing the social policy debate at the 
United Nations and other international institutions, 
sponsors the Fellowship. College and law students 
from institutions around the country attend. 
     Terence McKeegan, vice president and senior 
counsel for C-Fam, coached the students about to 
become lobbyists. “As you start this week you need 
to start thinking of yourselves as missionaries,” 

McKeegan told them. “You have come to the U.N., 
and this is the greatest mission territory on earth.” 
     This is Tyler’s second year as a Burke Fellow. 
Commenting on his expectations for the week he 
said, “Last year I came to the U.N. and was 
surprised that I was able to make a difference 
through my work with one of the delegates. This 
year I hope to do the same.”  
When asked what delegates the fellows found most 
open, Tyler responded, “The African delegates and 
the Latin American delegates are very open. They 
are grateful to find young people encouraging them 
to look for options besides abortion to address the 
problems of maternal and child health in their 
countries. In the face of pressure from bigger 
countries, sometimes they feel they have no choice. 
They are looking for encouragement.” 
Dennis Toscano, a philosophy major at 
Christendom, is from Colombia and has used his 
Latin American heritage and linguistic skills to gain 
the ear of delegates from the region, meeting with 
some of them one-on-one to discuss the questions of 
women’s health, human life, and public policy. “If 
we were not here,” he said, “no one would be. It is a 
privilege to represent pro-life people from around 
the world.” 
Vast Majority are Pro-Life 
     But the Edmund Burke Fellows were not alone. 
Pockets of other well-dressed, eager youth paced 
the halls, pursuing delegates from faraway places to 
talk about policies being proposed on the U.N. 
floor. The most striking thing about these youth? 
The vast majority was pro-life.  
“I came to the U.N. to tell my personal story,” 
beamed Hannah Shine, a peppy, articulate 17-year-
old from Temple, Texas. “I was born with a 
congenital disease, and the doctors recommended 
that my mother abort me,” she offered with 
confidence. “Here I am today, happy to be alive, 
and I have come to the U.N. to tell the world that 
abortion is not the answer to disease.”  
     Hannah was part of a larger group of young 
women from Texas, all boasting bright pink “Purity 
is Power” buttons on their lapels, who came to 
accompany the women of the pro-life NGO 
Endeavor Forum in their lobbying efforts at the 
U.N. 
“Lots of countries think that Americans are pro-
abortion,” pipes in 16-year-old Lindsey Emmons, 



April 2010, Knightline 5300, Page 6 

Hannah’s friend. “We are here to show the world 
that we are not.”  
But not all of the pro-life presence at Beijing +15 
conference were youth. Seasoned pro-life activists 
from around the globe converged on the U.N.  
Molly White is the founder and director of Women 
for Life International, a Texas-based NGO 
dedicated to educating women on life issues and 
aiding women in an unwanted pregnancy. Her own 
life story is relevant. Molly is also a member of 
Conceived in Rape, a network of people conceived 
in violence. Eight men and women from the 
Network came to the U.N. to share their stories. 
     “A child conceived in rape is nameless and 
faceless, and it is easy to disregard the life of 
someone nameless and faceless,” White told the 
Register. “We are here to put a name and face on 
the unborn, and through our own personal stories, 
spread the message that all human life deserves 
protection.” 
     Jeanne Monahan, director of the Center for 
Human Dignity at the Family Research Council, 
attended previous U.N. women’s conferences. “It is 
amazing to see the pro-life presence at this 
conference,” she said. “We are much more 
organized then we were five years ago. When you 
walk through the halls the pro-life lobby is strongly 
felt.” 
On the U.N. floor, the delegations of Iran, Qatar, 
Saint Lucia and Syria hosted a panel discussion 
titled “Recognizing the Critical Role of Mothers in 
Society.”  
Alongside their delegates sat guest panelists: Dr. 
Theresa Okafor, director of the Foundation for 
African Cultural Heritage; Christine de Vollmer, 
president of the Latin American Alliance for the 
Family; Sharon Slater, president of Family Watch 
International; and Alveda King, civil rights 
advocate and niece of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
     “Mothers shape the future,” King exhorted the 
packed assembly. “Let us assure that women who 
are mothers are not harmed by our programs. 
Motherhood begins the moment she is pregnant. Let 
us work together to assure that pregnant women and 
their sons and daughters survive pregnancy. Let us 
treat our future with reverence and respect.”  
Conflicting Views 
     Not everyone was in agreement. Volumes of 
literature and hundreds of side-sessions were 

available for delegates by organizations promoting 
global expansion of abortion rights.  
A representative of Catholics for Choice, in one of 
the side sessions, addressed a group of pro-life 
youth, saying, “We are also here to fight for a right 
to life — the lives of women. Life deserves 
protection, but the life of a woman should be given 
priority over the life of a fetus. The right to life of 
women is more important. Are we mistaken by 
fighting for a woman’s right to her own life?”  
     As the conference came to a close the pro-life 
lobbyists generally felt good about their impact. 
     “In the last days of the conference several 
delegates from the developing world spoke out 
strongly in defense of life, carefully addressing 
terms that could be used to shelter a pro-abortion 
agenda. Our big fear was that universal human right 
to abortion would be negotiated into the documents. 
Deliberation seemed to be effectively contained to 
smaller points of policy,” said one pro-life lobbyist.  
     Still, many pro-life delegates admitted being 
nervous that the final language surrounding 
maternal mortality will include a mandate to 
globally expand abortion programming. 
The concluding document of the Beijing +15 
session will not be made public until sometime in 
the coming weeks.  
     Back at the Edmund Burke Fellows’ base camp, 
students packed up their things to head back to 
campus. Dennis Toscano was asked about the most 
memorable moment of his week.  
     “Meeting the Holy See’s delegation,” was his 
answer. “It is not the voice of a nation; it is the 
voice of the Church, which spans all nations. Many 
people did not agree with the Holy See, but when 
the Holy See spoke you could hear a pin drop. That 
is the voice of a moral leader. People knew they 
needed to listen.” 
     Then he swiped his backpack up off the floor, 
and headed for the door. Mission accomplished. 
Kirsten Evans is based in Washington, D.C 
® Copyright 2010 National Catholic Register  
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2009-2010 

Grand Knight  Mark Vampola (805) 708-2631 vamperz@cox.netHH 

Chaplain Vacant  
 

Deputy Grand Knight  Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net  

Chancellor Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Warden Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net 
Advocate Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102  
Recorder John Peyton (805) 964-1685 jpeyton999@msn.com 
Financial Secretary Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.netHH 

Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102  
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Raphael Cardenas (805) 882-1136 ggcon51@att.net 
Trustee-Three Years Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 daniel@gvoptical.comHH 

 
 

Trustee-Two Years Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.netHH  

Trustee-One Year Stephen 
Schlesselmann 

(805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.netHH 

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 

Program Director Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net  

Church Director Vacant  
 

Community Director Vacant   
Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Family Director Vacant   
Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.comt 
Pro-Life Couple Robert & Cecilia Marks (805) 968-6008 bobceci_marks@yahoo.com 
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net 

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 HHinfo@kofc.orgHH  

State Deputy Vince Pacis (650) 588-8408 state.deputy@kofc-california.org 
District Deputy Ernie Guzman (805) 320-8452 ernieguz@sbcglobal.net 
Faithful Navigator Jacques Benoit (805) 682-2126 benoitenterprises@cox.net 
Insurance Field Agent David Farebrother (805) 684-0053 dlfarebrother@aol.com 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2009-2010 

Abels-Bunke Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@juno.com 
Cabrera-De Ponce Vacant (805) 683-4546 

 

Diani-Hazher Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net 
Hernandez-Lima Patty Salcedo (805) 245-2545 patty_lopez@hotmail.com 

Liponi-Modugno Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Moiso-Nungaray Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.eduHH 

Osborne-Ruiz Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Salcedo-Turney Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  
Uhte-Znovena Vacant   

HH 

Widows Vacant   
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PHOTO GALLERY 
March 13

th
 2010- St Joesph’s Day Italian Dinner at St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

  

Brother Tim Hogan singing Italian songs to the 

cooked Italian Sausage 

Brother Knights Phil DiMateo, Vince Filippello , and 

Paul Coyne getting ready to cook for the Italian 

Dinner. 

  

Brother Andrew Nyugen with Maria Cabrera 

preparing the garlic bread. 

Brother Paul Coyne putting the pasta in the oven to 

keep it warm when it is ready to serve. 

  
Brother Sam Alfano telling Italian jokes to the 

crowd. 

Brother Dan Aubrey raffling off prizes at the 

dinner. 

Photos by: Ed Barrier 
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PHOTO GALLERY 
Lenten Fish Fry, March 12th, 2010 - St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

Ladies Night Out, March 15
th

, 2010 – St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

 
 

Brother Felix Sanchez with Brother Raphael 

Cardenas and his wife Connie manning the bar. 

Evelina and Paul Curzan manning the ticket 

booth. 

  
Evelina Curzan with Mirtha Donovan with a 

bunch of student servers. 

Brothers Andrew Nyugen, Tom and Joe Bauer 

serving fish, veggies and rice. 

  

SK Brian Klinge with wife Judy, Bruce Velasco 

and his wife Alice, SK Don Aubrey and his wife 

Lucille and Roberta Coyne 

Gloria Merrigan with Msgr. Stephen Downes, SK 

Tom Puerling and his wife Patricia. 

Photos by Francisco Cabrera 



April 2010, Knightline 5300, Page 14 

 

PHOTO GALLERY 

Ladies Night Out, March 15
th

, 2010 – St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

 

 

SK Jack Turney and his wife Christa, SK Mike 

Donovan and his wife Mirtha. 

SK Don Aubrey and his wife Lucille and and SK 

Paul Coyne and wife Roberta. 

 

 
SK Raphael Cardneas and wife Connie with Rich 

Scholl and his wife Ginny. 

SK Bill Furher and his wife Betty. 

  
Brother Joe Bauer with Brothers Tim Hogan and 

Jose Mesa in the kitchen. 

SK Felix Sanchez with wife Julie and SK Ed 

Barrier 

Photos by Francisco Cabrera 



April 2010, Knightline 5300, Page 15 

 

PHOTO GALLERY 

Ladies Night Out, March 15
th

, 2010 – St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

Lenten Fish Fry, March 27, 2010 – St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

  

GK Mark Vampola with his wife Irma and SK Sam 

Alfano 

PGK Francisco Cabrera and his wife Maria. 

  
Mirtha Donovan, Evelina Curzan and Livia Dodero 

serving beverages and condiments to hungry 

customers. 

Brothers Patrick Donohoe, Vince Filippello, 

Esteban Valenzuela and Joe Darga in the 

kitchen. 

 
 

Brothers Esteban Valenzuela and Joe Darga 

cooking fish. 

Brother Paul Curzan and his wife Evelina with 

Brothers Mike Donovan, Tim Hogan, Patrick 

Donohoe and GK Mark Vampola. 

Photos by Francisco Cabrera 
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